OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

Friday, March 4, 2011

Present:  Gideon Alegado, John Block, Carroll DeKock, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson, Kate Sanders, Terri Tower, Jo Anne Trow.

Absent: Helen Polensek, Susan Poole, Gary Tiedeman

Meeting called to order at 10:02 A.M. by President-elect Terri Tower (acting for Susan Poole.)

Approval of minutes: Gideon Alegado moved/Tom McClintock second that the February meeting minutes be approved as distributed and corrected via email. Carried.

Treasurer’s report: Carol Kronstad reported that we have spent $4191.51 of our $9000.00 allotment in the XURA account. For the OSU Foundation account, the current balance is $32,231.60.

Committee Reports
Communications Comm: Kate Sanders reported that some news has come in and she will be putting together the Spring Newsletter. Deadline for getting news to her is April 1. ACTION. Kate mentioned that, on the OSURA website, a link to OPRI has been established. She will also send an email to membership regarding the Annual OSU Gerontology Conference, with contact information.

Membership Comm: Kate Sanders said the current membership is 324. Gerry Olson reported that new retirees will be invited to the Annual Meeting and that members who have not paid 2011 dues are welcome at the meeting as well. Regarding new retirees, Kate informed the Board that Human Resources’ policy allows us to contact new retirees only one time, using their official list. 

Erin Haynes suggested that, as a service to new retirees, when we send out a mailing, we include names of other retirement organizations. Tom McClintock suggested that the President and the Membership chair arrange to include several testimonial comments from members to showcase things that we have to offer in any mailing or communications that goes out to prospective members. ACTION.
Member Services Comm: Jo Anne Trow reported that the committee will meet again in April. The next event will be the Pre-retirement Program on May 3, with Clara Pratt.

Nominations Comm: Jo Anne Trow distributed the Nominations Committee (Trow, Alegado, McClintock) report, summarized below. The Board was in general agreement.

Nominees for Board positions: three-year terms: Carol Kronstad (2nd term), Jim Krueger (2nd term), Sue Borden, and David Chilcote.

Nominees for two-year terms: Mary Ann Roberts and Tom Savage.

One-year appointment as Past-president: Susan Poole.

Voting for new Board members will take place at the Annual meeting in May.

Nominees for Board officers (to be voted on by the Board at its April meeting): President, Terri Tower; President-elect, Jim Krueger; Secretary, Gerry Olson; Treasurer, Carroll DeKock.

Program Comm: Carol Kronstad reported that two recent programs were highly successful: the pre-gymnastics dinner was attended by about 65 members and featured Dick Foxal and Laura Chong as speakers. The pre-women’s basketball dinner was attended by about 50 members and featured Head Coach Scott Rueck.

Curt McCann distributed a written description of the Oregon Coast Aquarium trip scheduled for Thursday, April 11. It features a behind-the-scenes tour of the facility, lunch in the South Beach café (not included in cost), and time for self-tour of the aquarium exhibits. A 27-passenger bus has been reserved at a cost of $425. Participants will be asked to register and prepay $15 to hold their place. The $15 includes bus cost and aquarium admission. Since OSURA will be covering a significant portion of the bus rental from its Program budget, use of the bus is dependent on sufficient member participation.

Golf Comm: Erin Haynes agreed to serve as Board liaison for the Golf Comm. and Carol Kronstad will become a member of the committee. The Fall golf event is scheduled for Tuesday, Sept. 13, with Mary Ann Roberts as coordinator. The Golf Committee will be selecting a new chair at its planned meeting on March 24. Erin Haynes and Terri Tower will meet with them.
Scholarship Comm: John Block reported that only one application has been received to date. During discussion there was general agreement that if only a few applications are received by the March 7 deadline, we should still make an offer only to a highly qualified person. [Note added after March 7: forty applications were received at the last moment.] The Board also affirmed that the Scholarship Comm. has the authority to decide on the number and award-amount of scholarships, up to the budget limit.

Volunteer Comm: Terri Tower requested nominations for “Volunteer-of-the-year” award, prior to the April Board meeting. In doing so, Board members should consider not only specific volunteer efforts, but also general service to OSURA.

OSURA volunteers again helped at the Winter Career Fair, a significant effort in light of the 1430 registrants at the event. Upcoming volunteer opportunities: April 21, working at the OSU Green-Careers Fair and at the “Second-annual” pre-Commencement campus cleanup in June.

Northwest Retirees Meeting Comm: Terri Tower and Jo Anne Trow plan to meet the week of March 7 to create a meeting notice to be sent out to member institutions. They urged Board members to plan to attend the May 19 dinner/speech and to come to the welcome program in the evening on May 18. They would like members to accompany visitors to a local restaurant.

Staff Report: Kate Saunders announced that she is back on the job following her maternity leave. Caitlin will assist her in working with OSURA. (Thanks to Shelly for her great service during the interim.) 

AROPE. Gerry Olson reported that members are welcome at and encouraged to attend the March 8 meeting. An email announcement was sent out.

New Business
A draft version of the agenda for the May 11 Annual Meeting was distributed. There was general approval of the ideas presented. Four additions suggested were: Invite Todd Simmons to attend, have each scholarship recipient make short remarks (rather than read his/her essay), include the Treasurer’s report, and present the Volunteer-of-the-year Award. Susan and Terri will make these adjustments and send out the invitations. ACTION. It was further decided that there be no raffle or goodies to win. However, distribution of OSURA orange writing pens would be welcome.

Jo Anne Trow noted that Erin Haynes was very recently honored as a First Citizen of Philomath (in the still pretty young category.)

Erin reminded us of the importance of the ongoing consideration of legislation in Salem regarding changes to higher education.

There was discussion of dates for meetings during the summer. One suggestion was to have the Retreat meeting around the first of September, rather than in June when we are heading into the summer break. To be continued at our April meeting.

Meeting adjourned 11:47 A.M.  Next Meeting Friday, April 1, Cascade Hall, 10:00 A.M. Future meetings: Annual Meeting, May 11.

Minutes submitted by Jim Krueger, Secretary.

